Antrim Board of Selectmen Minutes of the April 22, 1996 meeting.

Board Members present were: Peter Moore and Carol Smith. Business Manager Phil Dwight was also present.

The minutes of the April 15, 1996 meeting were approved.

The Selectmen signed an abatement for the Estate of Emily Vorhees and eight Yield Tax warrants for the following property owners: Stephen Mattill, Amy Mauer, Robert Canning, Norma Walker, William Weston, Ronald Robinson, Swiftwater Girls Scout Camp, and William Batchelor.

A letter to Mr. Coughlan pointing out that his property was in violation of the Zoning Ordinance was signed.

The Selectmen noted the resignation of Doug Tatro as A.R.T.S. Supervisor and asked that an ad be placed seeking a replacement with the possible extension of the position to include part time maintenance work. Peter will ask Bill Lang to serve temporarily as Supervisor and ask him to apply for the position if he wishes.

Dues for membership in N.R.R.A. were approved.

A \$700 appropriation for materials for a storage shed at the Town Beach was approved. Labor for construction will be donated.

The Selectmen agreed not to register for P.S.N.H.'s Retail Pilot Program.

The Selectmen noted the contract for the Aeration System for the Sewer Plant.

The assessments by Cole Layer, Trumble on new construction were reviewed and accepted.

The resignation of Brian Biehl from the Parks and Recreation Commission was noted.

The meeting adjourned at 8:15 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight Business Manager.